October 15, 1999

The Honorable Louise Miller

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Miller:

Enclosed please find a proposed ordinance relating to the disclosure of interests by consultants providing professional or technical services as independent contractors to the County.  This proposed ordinance is intended to correct ordinance references to other King County Code provisions and to clarify who is a consultant and what must be disclosed pursuant to the Ethics Code.

The referencing error was identified by the Ombudsman’s office as part of its review of a complaint related to whether a private consultant firm had properly disclosed certain interests under KCC 3.04.120.  The Ethics Board, having learned of this error recommends its correction.  Clarification of language and definition will increase code consistency in improve understanding of the consultant disclosure requirement.  Though of a “housekeeping” nature, these recommended changes will benefit County employees and those consultants providing professional or technical services in terms of knowing who and what is covered by the disclosure requirement.

I support adoption of this proposed ordinance and seek your consideration and urge your approval.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

King County Councilmembers


ATTN:  John Chelminiak, Chief of Staff



  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director



  Rebecha Cusack, Lead Staff, BFM Committee



  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Dr. Lois Price Spratlen, Chair, King County Ethics Board

Sheryl V. Whitney, Director, Department of Information and Administrative Services


ATTN:  Cathy Clemens, Ethics Board Administrator

